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1 BUNDEELA STREET NARRABUNDAH

BLOCK 1 SECTION 28 NARRABUNDAH

SOCIAL HOUSING MULTI-STOREY DEVELOPMENT 

Dear Sir/Madam

On 12th April 2010 David Collett on behalf of DHCS attended a meeting of Old Narrabundah Community Council Inc (ONCC Inc) where he presented this design proposal and was made aware of the concerns of our community over the design. The biggest concerns raised by residents at that April meeting related to issues with the lack of lift access to the majority of 2nd and 3rd storey units, poor winter sun access to units living areas and inadequate visitor parking provisions within the site. It appears that no changes were made to the original proposal taking into account the concerns raised by the local community.

ONCC Inc objects to the proposed residential development for the reasons outlined below:

1. No lift access to high proportion of 2nd and 3rd storey dwellings. 

This is a three storey residential development where all dwellings are restricted by lease to persons with special needs for reasons of age or disability but has been designed in such a way that a lift only services half of the upper floor units. What developer in his right mind would be content for a lift to be included in the design of a social housing development for elderly, disabled and vulnerable people but then not have that lift available for all the upper floor occupants/visitors to utilise? For those elderly and/or frail residents/visitors of upper floor units unlucky enough to be in one of the units without a lift, carrying items such as bags of groceries up two or three flights of stairs will inevitably be a problem. And what happens when a resident has a sprained ankle or needs to bring in heavier items (eg box of books, furniture etc)? Can anyone name one unit development in the Kingston Foreshore, for example, built in the past five years where 3rd storey units have no lift access? We suggest there are none because it represents sub-standard amenity for those units and is a ludicrous proposition for a good quality development and also ludicrous for DHCS to be supporting such a design for a social housing development. ONCC Inc feel it is not unreasonable to expect the complex be redesigned so that the one lift be accessible to all upper floor dwellings.

2. Poor access to winter sunshine for living rooms of dwellings. 

None of the units have good north facing aspect as insinuated in the Design Response Report. In fact none of the dwellings have good northerly orientation as defined by the optimal orientation range for good passive solar heating of between 30º East and 20º West. Moreover, the units facing Bundeela St are significantly outside the optimum orientation range (around 54º west) which means the benefits of passive solar winter heating to offset winter heating requirements and minimise heating bills will be negligible. 

It appears that no shadow diagrams showing the extent of mid-winter shadowing at 12pm and 3pm have been provided with this application. We request that shadow diagrams be provided to ACTPLA in order that the assessment process can take into consideration the amount of midwinter sunlight to living areas. 

Our estimate shows that none of the units facing Bundeela St receive midwinter sun into living area windows at 12pm. It’s not until after 12:30 that the sun begins to creep through some of the deep set balcony windows which means they don’t comply with the minimum 3 hours of direct sunlight through living room windows as required by R86 of the Multi-Unit Housing Code.

3. Significant Setback Encroachments

The proposed development does not comply with the requirements for Front Boundary setbacks. The upper floor setbacks for both Kootara Cres and Bundeela St should be setback the required 7.5 m to better reflect the existing residential neighbourhood character. The significant upper floor setback encroachments contribute to the building appearing to have an overall scale and bulk, to the Bundeela St and Kootara Cres frontages. This is excessive when compared with any other residential development in the vicinity and quite out of step with surrounding suburban neighbourhood character. The existing suburban housing, including the classic Old Canberra 2-storey red brick duplexes along Boolimba Cres (which are generally beyond the 7.5m line) will be overwhelmed and dominated by the proposed new development. The three storey scale and setback encroachments proposed with this residential development are well beyond that which would be permissible on the Salvation Army’s Karingal Court site nearby, which is within the local Core Area zone. The proposed scale and setbacks are inconsistent with the Territory Plan objective for new built form, siting and scale to be compatible with and compliment the surrounding development and planned future patterns of development. 

4. Poor Visibility of Entries for upstairs dwellings 

There is no indication to the point of entry for the upstairs units from Kootara Cres and Bundeela St.  From Boolimba Cres the entrance lobbies/front doors for upstairs dwellings are either obscured by the waste enclosure & carparking structures or poorly identified from the street. It appears that providing clearly visible entries from the street for the upstairs units was a bit of an afterthought and poorly resolved. 

5. Inadequate Resident and Visitor Parking Provisions within the Site

The complete lack of any visitor parking spaces and turn around space within the site was strongly criticised at the public meeting/community consultation stage. Occasionally visitors, service vehicles and emergency services will need to park closer than the street. As it stands, visitors who may venture up the driveway into the resident parking area will find there is no dedicated drop off or pick up area and have no turn around space.  Having no visitor spaces within the site conveniently located near the entries does not comply with the car parking requirements. It is not acceptable to simply shunt all visitors parking to the proposed verge parking bays. The verge parking bays proposal is not supported by the surrounding residents and should not be supported by TAMS. Reversing out of the verge parking bays onto busy residential streets creates a potentially dangerous situation and the change to the established streetscape character is unjustified. If the required number of carparks for residents was provided it may be appropriate to have a reduced number of visitor spaces within the site as vacant resident parks could double for visitors. However, the provision of less than the required resident parking spaces and no visitor spaces is a good indicator of poor design and poor amenity. It would be much more desirable for the resident car parking to be located in a basement to free up more space on grade for more landscaping, communal open space and improved upper floor setbacks.

ONCC Inc considers it paramount that people who are placed in social housing should not be treated as second-class citizens which is why it is distressing to be yet again confronted with a Development Application for a multi unit development primarily intended for elderly and vulnerable residents that fails to provide a high standard of amenity for these members of the community. Out of the 23 proposed new dwellings, on a large site nearly 3,000sqm, not one is optimally oriented to make good use of the sun for passive winter heating. The foundation of long-term housing affordability in Canberra should be based on good passive solar heating and the energy savings/lower heating bills that follow. 

ONCC Inc cannot support the development as proposed and would like to see the proposal redesigned with the community views taken into account. The Narrabundah community look to DHCS to invest this large site with a high quality model of affordable housing that provides for people to age in place and reflects best practice principles of sustainable design in line with government policy. 

Yours Sincerely

John Keeley

Chair

ONCC

21st July 2010

CC 

Joy Burch MLA   Minister for Disability, Housing and Community Services. 

burch@act.gov.au
Andrew Barr MLA   Minister for Planning.

barr@act.gov.au
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